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Dear Parents 
 
As you will be probably be aware, there is an ever greater awareness nationally about 
studentsô progress as well as their attainment, in other words recognition of the distance 
travelled as well as academic ability. I applaud this. It therefore ha s given me enormous 
pleasure to be able to meet the young people in years 10 and 11 (so far) whoôve made the 
best progress in their year. The cakes and drinks may have helped, but the pleasure and 
appreciation was a joy to see. Well done all! It may also i nterest you to know that with school 
performance on 2017 results now published, our school performed in the top 25% of schools in Hampshire on 
progress. A good outcome in anyoneôs book! 
 
We have just enjoyed the schoolôs Christmas Concert and what an exceptional treat that was. The sheer breadth 
and scale of the talent in this school never fails to amaze me and we really excel in developing our creative 
talent and generating exceptional achievement. My thanks go to Ms Pejovic and her excellent team on putti ng 
on a superb eveningôs entertainment; the culmination of countless hours of hard work. It was particularly 
encouraging to have so much parent support, both performing and in the audience and to have such excellent 
tuition from our peripatetic music teach ers, many of whom were present. Alongside our own superb musicians, 
we were delighted to welcome the Westfields Junior School choir, who performed beautifully.  
 
Last week I mentioned the Christmas box appeal. Those many of you who follow us on Twitter may have seen 
already the joy this has brought to many of Yateleyôs elderly residents. A section from an email from one of the 
88 year old recipients sums it up. ñToday was extra special, and will be with me not just over the Christmas 
holiday, but throughout the year to come, I thank you all for making today and Christmas 2017 extra special, 
I will remember  this Christmas as very special for years to come. I wish you all a Happy Christmas and a 
wonderful New Year. God Bless. Much love from Nanny Upton.ò My thanks to all the students and staff whoôve 
participated ï another example of the great work of our school in the community.  
 
Student Star of the Week  

Isaiah Mallet is an active member of Wilberforce House ï last year he 
showed great initiative when supporting the charity rep and this year he 
asked to take on the role himself.   He has shown excellent organisational 
skills and led a team in raising more than £182 with his form over the 
last week.  Isaiah played a major part for Wilberforce in the House 
Dance competition this year.  
 
It just falls on me to wish you all a very happy, restful and enjoyable 
Christmas holiday. Thank you for your welcome which I  so appreciate. 
Iôll be looking forward to the challenges and opportunities of 2018, but 

wish all students, staff and families a well -earned break in the meantime!  
 
Happy Christmas 

 
Paul German 
Headteacher 
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YATELEY STUDENTS GOOD NEWS STORIES  
 
YATELEY SCHOOL SHOE BOX APPEAL 
The goodwill of Christmas time has been embraced by the Year 
7 and 8 pupils at Yateley School.  Over the past 3 weeks they 
have really appreciated the spirit of Christmas and worked 
tirelessly in their forms to produce Christmas boxes for our 
elderly neighbours - the residents at Fiske Court, Hanover House 
and Hedgecroft.  Each class were given 6 boxes to create a 
mixture of male, female or couples boxes. They were also given 
a rough idea, by the wardens of the residences, what they could 
put in the boxes. From that moment on it was all down to them 
in their small groups to create the gift boxes .  The team work 
was fantastic and a number of students also made things as 

gifts. 

120 shoe boxes were expertly wrapped with care and 
attention and each gift box included a Christmas message 
thoughtfully written by the students. The gifts were 
delivered in person by selected students, who had made an 
extra special effort, along with Yateley School staff and 
Mayor Spencer.  

Mayor Spencer commented  ó I value what gestures like this 
project brings to both age groups and I think everyone, 
including the Nightingale House children, had as much fun 
preparing and giving, as the Fiske Court folk had receiving 

and looking over their presents afterwards. I am 
sure that every time they use those little gifts they 
will remember the exchange for some time to 
comeô. 

The look on the faces of the ladies and gentlemen 
receiving the gifts in thanks and appr eciation will stay with all who attended. They were overwhelmed by 
what the students had done for them. The students we took were a credit to the school and spent a while 
chatting with them about what they had done and how they had done it.  

It was a pleasure to see our students taking the time out of their busy lives to give back to a part of the 
community who have already given so much themselves.  Christmas is a time for sharing and this was 
certainly achieved with this community activity. We all look fo rward to doing this again next year.  

Mrs Short and Mrs Bailey  
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CHRISTMAS SPIRIT  

We were delighted to receive the following e mail from a  lady who received one of our boxes.  

Sorry to have missed your visit today as I had appointments in Yateley then over to  Fleet. 

You cannot imagine my surprise to find such a beautiful box full of the most wonderful gifts, including a 

lovely glass for the bottle of Ginger beer( special brewų) When I'm happy, especially happy! I have a bubble 

in my tummy, which reminds me of  surprises and today was extra special, and will be with me not just over 

the Christmas holiday, but throughout the year to come, I thank you all for making today and Christmas2017 

Extra special, I will remember this Christmas as very special for years to come 

I wish you all a Happy Christmas and a wonderful New Year God Bless, much love from Nanny Upton 

 

 

SANTA RUN  

Well done to Olivia Turner 8WN who has raised £500 for Phyllis 

Tuckwell by participating in the Santa Fun Run in Aldershot. 

 

 

 

CHRISTMAS CHARITY UPDATE  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The run up to Christmas has very busy, with  students getting involved with three different  Christmas charity 
projects. 
 
Today, we have had the pleasure (!) of seeing our students in Mufti rather than uniform. For this, they were 
asked to contribute a minimum of £1 in support of local Yateley boy, Harry Rampton. We are  been 
raising money to go towards a Pacer, a walking frame on wheels that his parents and physiotherapists have 
identified as something that would improve his quality of life.  
  
As already mentioned in this Bulletin, Year 7 and 8 students have spent the last few weeks organising and 
making Christmas Boxes for residents of Fiske Court, Hannover House and Hedgecroft.  
  
Next Tuesday, Years 9, 10 and 11 are being asked to donate £1 minimum in small change to enable Christmas 
presents to be bought in support of  a local Homeless charity, Step-By-Step, based in Aldershot.  This 
organisation provides shelter for local young people aged 16 - 24 who find themselves with no permanent 
address, especially tough at this time of year.  They also provide lots of help and support to young people in 
our community throughout  -reach work, helping them make good life choices.  Each Tutor group will make 
a coin trail with the money donated; the form with the longest trail wins a prize!  
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CHRISTMAS CARD DESIGN COMPETITION  

Thank you to all students who entered the 

Christmas card design competition and 

congratulation to Grace Dias in 7DN  for 

producing the winning design. Well done 

Grace, we look forward to seeing more of 

your great design work in the future.  

 

 

 

 

EDUCATIONAL T RIPS  

Trip to Fern Howard  

The Graphics department took 3 trips out last 

week to Fern Howard, plastics manufacturers in 

Alton. The year 12 students were able to see 

industrial processes, such as injection moulding, 

in action and learn about the stages in 

manufacture of a product from raw materials 

through to disposal. This will benefit them in their 

coursework and final exam. Thank you very much 

to everyone involved. If any parents have links 

with design companies or manufacturers we would love to hear fro m you graphics@yateley.hants.sch.uk 

Ms Williams and Mr Evans, Graphics Department  

 

 
YEAR 10 FOOD TECHNOLOGY PRACTICAL LESSON  

Fresh Cream Gateaux  
Year 10's were given the task of designing  and making fresh cream 
gateaux to demonstrate a range of high level skills in their practical lesson. 
Mrs Quick, Head Of Food Technology  states ' both Mr Scanlon and 
myself have been really impressed by the enthusiasm and high levels of 
skills demonstrated by all the year 
10 students and in particular the 
work of  Kimberley Hughes , 
Naomi Bewick and Liv 
Frank which was outstanding'. 

Kimberley Hughes 

 
 
 
   
  
 
 
 
 

     Naomi Bewick  

mailto:graphics@yateley.hants.sch.uk
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